HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

February 18, 2009
Meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by Chairperson Troy Andersen in the Conference Room B at 101 N Center Point Road. Members present were Sandy Brewer, Beverly Daws, Troy Andersen, and Richard Larson. Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Engineer Loren Leach and Secretary Debra Larson. Absent was Charles Fridal.
Roll was called.
Larson moved to approve the agenda. Brewer seconded. Carried.

Daws moved to approve the minutes of January 2009. Brewer seconded. Carried.

Brewer moved to pay the bills. Daws seconded. Carried.

Larson moved to approve the financial report of January 2009. Daws seconded. Carried.

BUSINESS:
Ransford told the board we were able to get 2 good bacteria samples for Well #4. Ransford talked to Cindy about FEMA. FEMA would like to see one more sample taken to make sure it is good to go. Ransford said they would take an another sample the first of March to meet that requirement. 
Ransford and Leach had told the board it would be a good idea for us to put in 4 pressure tanks so the water had a longer contact time before it is disturbed. We also need to replace the generator at that well site because of the age of it. The board told Ransford to get prices on the cost of doing this.
Ransford had good news about Well #9. Northway Pump was able to get thru the blockage and now are cleaning out the well. Ransford talked about screening the well and the other options. Larson made a motion to finish Well #9 not paying more then $20,000.00. Brewer 2nd the motion. Motion was carried.
Ransford talked to the board about still purchasing the Kramer property for a future well site. He recommended that we still continue to do this because of the growth of the city. The board agreed and told Ransford to continue with this project. Daws made the motion to move forward on the Kramer property. Larson 2nd the motion. Motion was carried.
Daws introduced and made the motion to pass Resolution 04-09 Water Lien on 306 3rd Avenue. Brewer seconded the motion. Motion was carried. Roll was called.

AYES: Brewer, Daws, Larson, Andersen
NAY: None

ABSENT: Fridal
Superintendent Report

Ransford told the board about the water main break on January 22 at 405 Boyson Ct. We didn’t have any equipment problems the street department was busy with removal of snow so we couldn’t use the trucks. He suggested that we put our name on a list with the IDOT to purchase a used truck. Larson made the motion to have our name put on the list for the purchase of a truck. Daws 2nd the motion. Motion was carried.
The board and Ransford went thru the Sanitary Report from the IDNR. 
Ransford informed the board that our meetings will now be held in Conference Room B.

Brewer moved to adjourn the meeting. Larson seconded.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:30 pm.

                                                                                __________________________




                                            Chairperson, Troy Andersen
ATTEST:

_____________________

Debra Larson, Secretary
